Queensland Government

Cabinet – June 2016
Appointment of a deputy chairperson and members to the Racing Queensland Board 
Minister for Employment and Industrial Relations, Minister for Racing and Minister for Multicultural Affairs

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Racing Queensland Board is the control body for thoroughbred, harness and greyhound racing in Queensland and acts in the best interests of these codes.
2. The Board identifies and responds to the industry’s strategic issues, identifies priorities for major capital expenditure and works collaboratively with the Queensland Racing Integrity Commission to ensure the integrity of racing in Queensland.
3. Racing Queensland promotes racing in Queensland, schedules race meetings, allocates prize money, and licenses clubs and venues. 
4. Cabinet endorsed that the following persons be recommended to the Governor in Council for appointment to the Racing Queensland Board as non-industry members for a term commencing from 1 July 2016 up to and including 30 April 2019:
· Ms Sharon Dawson (deputy chairperson);
· Mr Max Walters OAM; and
· Ms Susannah George.
5. Cabinet endorsed that Mr Mark Sowerby be recommended to the Governor in Council for appointment to the Racing Queensland Board as a racing industry member representing thoroughbred racing, for a term commencing from 1 July 2016 up to and including 
30 April 2019.
6. Attachments
· Nil.
